
 

 
 

Monthly Business Meeting - Summary of Minutes 
(Detailed minutes, recorded by the clerk, are located in the Secretary’s Office) 

 
The Monthly Business Meeting was held on January 7, 2015. (1) Everyone was reminded 
that if church is to be cancelled due to Inclement Weather, it will be announced by 8:00 a.m. 
on the Sunday in question on the following places: The Church Website, The Church 
Facebook Page, The Ron Rafferty Morning Show on Q-104, and per Jim Reed on the 
Lebanon station. (2) David England reported updates on the progress of the installation of 
the elevator. The first payment has been made ($32,607.18) along with cost of some supplies 
($29,631.60 for ALS Elevator Equipment Package) that saved taxes over $1,900 by using the 
churches tax exempt status. Other payments are listed on the Treasure Report for December 
2014. Also, there has been an added expense of which Barry Blevins has agreed to pay half 
the cost (each pays $1,423.82). (3) Mark Speer reported the Parsonage Committee will be 
bringing to the church body, on January 25th, ballots to vote on how the majority wants the 
parsonage to be used so can determine exactly what remodeling needs to be done to fit the 
need. (4) Josh Veatch, representing the Stewardship Committee says they are still looking 
into Term Life Insurance for the pastor as discussed at last month's meeting. (5) In New 
Business, The Nominating Committee made a recommendation, it was voted on and 
approved, to add Jim Sabo, Jr. to the Financial Advisory Committee due to Adam Poff being 
unable to fill this position due to conflict of interest. 
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